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Dear Praying Church, Family and Friends, 

 
 Tears were flowing down her cheeks and her heart was aching as she told me her 
burden for her husband’s family.  There was a fellowship meal after the morning service at a 
church where we were presenting.  She came up to me and asked if I knew a certain family.  
Soon to find out, she was my uncle’s sister-in-law.  We instantly connected and began to 
share our burden for our family’s salvation.  Her husband was the first in his family to come to 
the United States from Vietnam and was the first to become a Christian after hearing a 
Korean missionary speak at a revival.  It was encouragement to know that she is praying for 
my family’s salvation.  – From Jenn 

December:  On December 6th, we had the opportunity to present at First Baptist Church in 
Pierceton, Indiana.  We were blessed and encouraged by the Pastor and the wonderful 
congregation.  On December 20th, Jenn helped with the Christmas program and it was a 
blessing to see our bus children’s parents come to the services for the first time and also hear 
the Gospel.  Please pray they will come again and for their salvation.  On December 27th, I 
took over the Sunday services for my father.  My family traveled down to Texas for Christmas 
and my wife and I stayed back to prepare for our trip to Louisiana.   

January: On New Year’s Eve, we drove down 15 hours to Louisiana for a Revival/Pastor’s 

Meeting at Temple Baptist Church, where my cousin, Bro. Aaron Weido, is the pastor.  While 

we were there, I went soul-winning with a group and helped in any way possible. I had the 

opportunity to meet and fellowship with some great men of God.  The people of the church 

made us feel at a home.  We even got to enjoy some good Cajun cooking!  We were refreshed 

and encouraged by Pastor Buddy Blunkall during the revival. We were also able to witness a 

young man’s salvation. Praise the Lord! We were given an opportunity to present our work at 

First Baptist Church in Arcola, LA, on a Wednesday night.  It was an unexpected blessing.  The 

Lord is good.  On January 24th, we presented our mission work at Faith Baptist Church in 

Middlebury, Indiana.  I taught Sunday School and preached the morning and evening services.  

We enjoyed the good fellowship with Pastor Don Chesher and his 

sweet wife and were greatly blessed by the church. 

We are thankful for your prayers and 

support. After much prayer, we are 

aiming to be back on the field early 

2017. We are trusting in God’s 

guidance and provision. 

In His Service,  

Levi & Jenn Pitman 

Your text here 

Levi & Jenn 
Pitman 

Dec. 2015-Jan 2016 

Praises 
   

 Safe travels to and 
from Louisiana 

 Witnessed 1 salvation 
at a revival 

 Several meetings and 
mission’s conferences 
booked 

 Soul-winning with my 
Father on Saturdays 

Prayer Requests 
   

 Support raising 
 Scheduling meetings 

with churches 
 Safe travels & good 

health 
 To be witnesses 

wherever we go 

Support 
   

Central Missionary 

Clearinghouse 

PO Box 219228 

Houston, TX 77218-9228 
 

Sending Church 
   

Antioch Baptist Church 

Pastor Jerry Pitman 
PO Box 808 

Rochester, IN 46975 

 

Caboose 
Presenting 

Jenn stirring the 

gumbo Levi preaching 


